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Contact: A Bas
Phone: 9716 1954

22 January 2010

NSW Government − Planning
Sydney Region East Office
GPO Box 39
SYDNEY NSW 2000

By Fax: 9228 6191

−D−epartment of Planning
Received

15 JAN 1010

Scanning Room

Dear Nyambura or Skye,

SEPP (Housing for Seniors or People with a Disability) 2004 − Application for a Site
Compatibility Statement (SCS) − 23−33 Charlotte Street, Ashfield

Further to Council's letter of 24 December 2009, I now confirm Council's objection to the
proposed Site Compatibility Statement for the following reasons:

The scope and detail of the documentation submitted is insufficient for a Site
Compatibility Certificate to be issued and in particular, for a Certificate that would
endorse the bulk, scale and form of the development proposed.

The SEPP SL states that "A Certificate may certify that the development to which it
relates is compatible with the surrounding land uses only if it satisfies certain
requirements specified in the Certificate."

In this regard, Council is of the view that considerable additional work needs to be
done before any "in principle" conclusions can be reached about the appropriateness
of the form of development proposed. The Urban Design Analysis and Heritage
Assessment reports submitted are "thumbnail sketches" at best and the conclusions
drawn pre−empt more detailed analysis, which has not been done. Hence, Council is
of the opinion that if the Department decides to issue a Certificate, it should
specifically relate to land use matters only and not the built form.

Council has now received formal comments from our Heritage Advisor regarding the
proposed Certificate. Council's Advisor is particularly concerned about the close
proximity of the northern building to the existing 2 storey building known as
"Pittwood", as the site is a Heritage Item and in this regard, the height and bulk of
any building requires careful consideration. Council's Advisor is of the opinion that
the building form contained within the Certificate application is inappropriate in this
regard.

Council's previous letter sought clarification from the Department for the need for the site
compatibility certificate. It was viewed that the proposal may be permissible pursuant to the
current zoning of the site and SEPP (housing for seniors or people with a disability).
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Council is concerned in the manner the Department is considering and issuing site
compatibility certificates. It is viewed that the Department is issuing a defacto master plan for
the site in that the built form is also being endorsed by the site compatibility certificate.

The applicants are of the view that the Department when issuing the site compatibility
certificate have also endorsed the proposed built form and that Council cannot refuse the
application on issues relating to built form. It is understandable why the applicants are of this
view when the site compatibility certificate states that that the built form is also endorsed.

It is Council's understanding that the site compatibility certificate may certify that the
development to which it relates is compatible with the surrounding land uses and not
endorse the built form.

Please contact me on 9716 1954 for any enquiries.

Yours faithfully

Atalay Bas
Manager Development Services


